
 
  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
   

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
   

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
           
         
         
 

Gavin Newsom 
California Environmental Protection Agency California Governor 

Yana Garcia 
Secretary for Environmental Protection 

Department of Rachel Machi Wagoner 
Resources Recycling and Recovery CalRecycle Director 

October 13, 2023 

Kim Haas, EAC Chair
Butte County, Public Health Department
2020 Mira Loma Drive
Oroville, CA 95965

Subject: Enforcement Advisory Council Resolution 2023-02 – Election of Arthur Surdilla 
as EAC Co-Vice Chair 

Dear Ms. Haas,

I am writing in response to Enforcement Advisory Council (EAC) Resolution 2023-02, 
received on October 12, 2023, and passed at the August 23, 2023 EAC Meeting. The 
resolution announces the results of the election in which the EAC selected Arthur as its 
Co-Vice Chair. 

CalRecycle places a high value on the EAC’s assistance in working towards consistent 
enforcement of solid waste mandates in each jurisdiction. We rely on the EAC to assist 
CalRecycle in solid waste programs, trainings and other technical matters related to 
effective solid waste management. 

CalRecycle joins the EAC in congratulating Arthur as the elected EAC Co-Vice Chair. 
Feel free to contact me at (916) 341-6331. 

Sincerely, 

Mark de Bie, Deputy Director 
Waste Permitting, Compliance & Mitigation Division 

CC: EAC Members 

Paulina Lawrence, CalRecycle, Branch Chief, Permitting and Assistance Branch 
Lars Seifert, CCDEH, Solid Waste and Resource Recovery Committee 
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